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MEMO 

TO:  Public Works Commission 

FROM: Andrew M. Beyer, P.E., Director of Public Works/City Engineer  

DATE:  June 26, 2024 

RE:  Public Works Commission Meeting of July 9, 2024 

Agenda Item: 

Review and take possible action: Approve award of contract  for Streambank Protection Project East 

Side of Tivoli Island to Jerry Hepp Excavating, Inc., for $219,000.00 

BACKGROUND: 

Tivoli Island is in the Rock River located within the City of Watertown.  Tivoli Island sits immediately 

downstream the Watertown Upper Dam.  High water levels have slowly eroded work done in the past 

and is impacting wetlands. The project is intended to reduce streambank erosion and erosion from 

the failing dam/powerhouse training wall.  The Engineering Division has worked with the Wisconsin 

Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) and the U.S. Corps of Engineers over a year to receive 

approval and permits to construct this project. 

The Engineering Division sent a requests for quotes to four firms. One quote was received.  The quote 

was publicly opened on May 30, 2024. After review of the quote received, the following base quote 

submitted by Jerry Hepp Excavating Inc, appears to be in the best interest of the City pending available 

funding: 

 

Base quote: Streambank Protection Project East Side of Tivoli Island price:  $169,000.00 

Materials cost $50,000.00 

Total cost to perform work is $219,000.00.  

This work will be performed during low river levels.  Map and Draft Resolution are attached for your 

review.  

Project is anticipated to be completed by November 15, 2024. 

 

Attachments: 

Map  
Draft Resolution 


